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From The President’s Desk

There were 270 train collectors present at our
March “Pre-70s” Meet. Of these 52 were table
holders and the remaining attendees. Our profit was
$133. The table setup and knockdown was done by
our members; thereby saving $80 that the armory
wanted for this service. The table sales and
attendance are less at this meet. At its’ meeting of
May 9, 2001, the Board of Directors voted to
discontinue the concept of the Pre-70s Meet and to
increase the number of regular meets to four each
calendar year.

Two problems have arisen at the Armory. First, they
no longer include setup and takedown of tables in
their custodial fee. Further, they require that setup
be done on Friday afternoon. This limits the number
of members available to perform this service.
Second, the Armory is used one weekend per month
by the National Guard. However, the schedule for
the use of the Armory by the Guard is not prepared
sufficiently far in advance for us to schedule our
meets. Ideally, we would like to be able to schedule

—ourmeets 9-12 months ahead to avoid conflicts with
other meets. The Hall Search Committee, Chaired
by Scott Forsyth, has been activated to seek
alternate sites for our meets. If you have
suggestions for other locations please contact Scott.
His number is: 610-828-6554.

At the direction of Bob Lubonski, we have
purchased new computer equipment that will enable
us to streamline our mailing activities as well as
take advantage of newer programs to design our
meet notices and develop membership statistics.

We have made arrangements with other TCA
Divisions to exchange notices of meets in our

respective Newsletters. These notices are found
elsewhere in this Newsletter.

Lastly, I would like to bring to your attention the
support we have received from the Keystone
Division both in attending our meets and in joining
our Division in their last Newsletter. Their President
Bill Royer asked them to support us. Let us do the
same by supporting them.

Malcolm Kates
Financial Report

The Atlantic Division fiscal year is from 1
November thru 31 October. As of 8 May, 2001 we
have had income in the amount of $16,963 with
expense of $11,745. The current bank balances in
round numbers are $1,992 in checking and $12,971
in savings. All bills have been paid to date in
accordance with the approved budget.

George E. Nelson

Once Again Trains Run On Oahu
By Chester Zmijewski

One of your editors (CMZ) is a “Snowbird”
preferring to spend winters in the sunny clime rather
than in New Jersey. This year it was to Waikiki on
the island of Oahu in Hawaii; hence the basis for
this story.

At one time sugar cane farming and its attendant
industry was a big thing on this and several other
islands. A narrow gauge railroad was built to
transport the cane to the refineries and then to the















Of more substantial stock was a selection of cast
iron specimens of HUBLEY heritage (about O
gauge size) and a small KILGORE casting from the
1930s. Rarity is not always presented as you expect
it, especially at train collectors” meets. In addition
to the H>O>D> Seagraves shell mentioned, we had
a very unusual SENCO die cast O gauge tender
from 1947-48 with an oval speaker underneath for
an appetizer in the sound-of-steam servings. This is
reported to be the sole train offering of this
company and was made for sale at the John
Wanamaker’s stores. It was intended as an add-on
to existing sets for more realism. In the one of a
kind category, were two home crafted units built as
substitutes for missing tin plate tenders. One was a
nice shiny black metal copy of the LIONEL 400T
with a shorter frame and tank; possibly intended to
provide a more modern oil style to a #385 loco. The
other was a solid wood block carved and painted to
match the slope-back LIONEL switcher style. This
was mounted on LIONEL trucks and fitted with
appropriate coupling hardware to operate well
behind a lonely #201. This gift to the author by a
good friend several years ago came, as is, from a
York meet. It was a surprise response to an express
doubt about finding the correct tender to go with a
nice bargain loco. The greater challenge might be
carving a wooden 201 to go with the now side-
ordered; but still prized tender.

As this description of our Atlantic Division Meet
Display should convey, we do have fun at our
Westover meets; and even learn a thing or two as
we share a taste of our collections around a
common theme. Next time your Meet Notice
arrives, notice what theme is selected and bring
along a few examples from your own shelves or
layout. The rare and well done are always
interesting; but the good old medium styles in the
tin plate world are the bread and butter of our
hobby. We like to be reminded of the diversity and
depth available by the spread before us on the stage.
Enjoy collecting and the collectors too.

Scheduled Meets Of Neighbor Divisions

Keystone August 11, November 17 @ 9:00AM
Farm & Home Center, Lancaster, PA
NETCA June 3, 2001, Lions Hall, Hudson, NH

Sept 9, 2001, Marlboro High School,
Marlboro, MA

METCA Sept 9, 2001, Parsipanny PAL,
Parsippany, NJ
Nov 11, 2001, Parsipanny PAL,

Parsipanny, NJ

A Day On The Farm

A fun filled event for Atlantic Division Train
Collectors, their family and friends. A great picnic:
fishing, antique car rides, train tables for trading,
horse shoes, croquet and fellowship. This will take
place on Sunday July 22" at Bob Robinson’s.
Detailed announcement is enclosed. Space is
limited so respond early

WANTED

Shell for a B&O 2368: prefer excellent to like- new
condition. Edward G Schmid, 610-793-1946.

Cardboard trains & accessories. Especially
interested in Bilt-Rite. What do you have extra?
Charley Weber 215-489-2286.

Lionel 2758 Semi-scale automobile car, with 1941
couplers in original box. End flap should

read “For 0 Gauge Track”. Chester Zmijewski 856-
429-0591.

ATLANTIC DIVISION LOCAL

Barring derailments or other unforeseen obstacles-to
normal operations, the Atlantic Division Local is
published four times a year. The editors are actively
seeking new articles for publication. Anyone having
material they would like published should submit it
to the Editorial Office. The material need not be in
polished form.

Charlie Weber & Chester Zmijewski, Co-editors

Editorial Office
1119 Yardley Rd.
Cherry Hill, NJ 08034
e-mail: chesterz@bellatlantic.net



